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Monday 1 July 

 Dance Program Concert 
2.00pm Undercover Area 

 BUZ Rangers 10.30am Senior 
Wet area 

 Student Leaders meeting 
12.30pm Library 

 
Tuesday 2 July 

 Newsletter 

 Winter Carnival 
 
Wednesday 3 July 

 NO CHOIR REHEARSAL 

 Sport Captains meeting 8.15am 
Library 

 Pyjama Day - Gold coin 
donation 

 Semester 1 Reports via 
Connect 

 
Thursday 4 July 

 Dance Program Concert 
2.00pm Undercover Area 

 
Friday 5 July 

 Whole School Assembly 

 Last day of term 

From the Principals 

2 July 2019 

As we come to the end of Term 2, I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the students on an excellent semester’s work 

and sincerely thank all the parents for their continued support of our campus and their efforts in working to help our students 

achieve the best outcomes we can. It has been another busy term with a number of events from the opening of the mural through to 

the 70th Anniversary of the primary school and of course NAPLAN on-line, a host of excursions and of course our Dance program. 

The students have taken all these events and disruptions in their stride and the learning programs have continued unabated. Thank 

you in particular to our teachers and staff members who have worked tirelessly to ensure that high quality programs inside and 

outside of the classrooms have continued. Finally, I would like to wish our parents, students, staff members and their families all the 

best for the coming holiday break. Have a safe, relaxing and enjoyable holiday with families and friends. Please note that the School 

Development Day is on Monday 22nd July, and school begins for the students on Tuesday 23rd July at Riverton Primary Campus.  

Our Dance concerts began yesterday afternoon with the first group of classes presenting their dances in front of parents, families 

and friends. It was great to see our students perform so enthusiastically and skilfully in front of such a large audience, providing an 

opportunity for them to showcase the skills and creations they have developed over the term. Thank you so much to all those 

parents who were able to come along. I would like to congratulate all the students and also acknowledge the great work of Demi 

McMillan, our dance instructor. Well done everyone! I am sure that Thursday’s concert will be just as exciting with yet another set of 

students keen to show what they have learnt. Dependent on injuries and fatigue, I am sure the teachers will return for another guest 

appearance! 

Our students are today representing the campus at the Winter Carnival, playing football, hockey, netball and soccer against a 

number of other local schools. I wish our students all the best, certain that they will do their very best, enjoy the day and be great 

ambassadors for the campus. Thank you in advance to those parents who are able to attend the carnival and thank you so much to 

Mr Tomasevich for all his preparatory work and coordination of the event. Finally, thank you to the teachers who have supported Mr 

Tomasevich in the training and preparation of the students, including Mrs West, Mrs London, Mrs Klass and Mrs Hooper. Go Rivo! 

Please note that Semester One Student Reports will be available from tomorrow for parents to download and view. Please read 

them carefully and discuss them with your children. If you have any queries or wish to speak to the class teacher, feel free to 

contact the school and make an appointment to see the appropriate teacher.  

It was a busy week at the campus with the junior primary classes being visited by the St John Ambulance group who went over the 

principles of First Aid with our young group. The students loved it as did our Kindy students who had their annual AWCH incursion 

where they learnt about hospitals and health. Thank you again to our visitors and to Mrs Frossos for organising the visits. Our senior 

students represented the campus at the Eagles Cup fixture at Parkwood on Friday afternoon. I was lucky enough to attend briefly to 

watch the AFL team and the netballers in action. Congratulations to all the students who participated and enjoyed the afternoon. 

Well done to our undefeated football team and to our netballers and soccer players on excellent efforts. Thanks to Mr Tomasevich, 

Mrs West, Mrs Hooper, Mrs London and Education Support EA Cam Grundy for their work. How amazing it was to see one of our 

ESC students going along as part of one of our soccer players. What a fantastic example of inclusivity, one of our most important 

values. 

We are concluding our term with “Wellness Week” whereby the campus acknowledges the importance of mental wellbeing through 

a series of fun and awareness activities to celebrate our health. Beginning with the appearance of the “wellness fairies” yesterday, 

we will have a number of fun activities across the school, including pyjama day tomorrow, when everyone is welcome to wear their 

pyjamas to school in return for a gold coin donation. There will also be an art activity across classes, reading of special stories and 

some fun dancing. As positivity and inclusivity are two of our core values, I am certain that everyone will embrace the ideas.  

Finally, thanks to Ms Sturgeon who took a group of our students to Stockland Riverton on Wednesday last week, where they, and 

others from other local schools, created a video and spoke to the Lego “Brick Man”, who is coming to the Shopping Centre on 

Thursday 4th July (this Thursday) where those students will get a VIP session to work with him on Lego! It will be really exciting for 

the students, who are keen to meet him.   

 
 
 
Enrolments are now open for Kindergarten 2020 for children born between 1 July 2015 and 30 
June 2016. Enrolments close on the 26 July 2019. 
Please refer to our website at https://rivertonprimary.wa.edu.au/ to download an Application for 
Enrolment form and documentation required when submitting your application. 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the office on 9457 2644. 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 23 July 

to 

Friday 27 September 

https://rivertonprimary.wa.edu.au/


 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
Our school photo day is coming! On Tuesday 23 July 2019 every student will receive a Kapture 
Photography order envelope to bring home. The recommended method of ordering your photos is 
online through Kapture’s website as your payment is secure and can be easily verified at any time. If you 
pay online, there is no need to return the order envelope to school.  
 
Alternatively you can pay by cash and return the provided envelope to the school on the photography 
day. Please note the photographers cannot open sealed envelopes and cannot provide change.  
 
 
 
 
You have the option to order a sibling photo package online, however please note sibling orders will 
close in most instances @midday sharp at least one business day before the first photo date. We 
suggest you place your online sibling order as soon as you receive your order envelope with your order 
instructions as places are limited.   
 
 
 
 
 
Late payment envelopes cannot be accepted by the school office or by Kapture. You can place an order 
online for class or individual photographs at any time for the remainder of the current school year 
however a $15 fee will apply if you order more than 10 days after photography.  
 
If your child is in a sports or special group photo, you can use the same school code on your order 
envelope to view and order these photos on Kapture’s website, around the time that school photos are 
ready to be delivered. Please note; Class group, individual and sibling portraits are not available to view 
online.  
 
Kapture offer a money back guarantee for any parent who is not fully satisfied with their photo package. 
Should you have any queries before or after photo day, please direct them to the Kapture office on 9240 
1714 or email enquiries@kapture.com.au. 
 
All students will be photographed individually on photo day for school administration records AS WELL as 
included in their class group photo available for purchase to all families. Should there be any reason why 
your child should NOT be included in the photo shoot –please contact the school office  

SIBLING ORDERS CAN ONLY BE PLACED ONLINE:  Late requests cannot be granted. 

Log on to kapture.com.au for your sibling photo order cut-off date and time. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiMn8zFgOPiAhVNSX0KHfHRBugQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fcamera-images-free.html&psig=AOvVaw292ZJ9Jz9vqt4y1i-73ep1&ust=1560396585841304


 

 

 

Wellness Week  is a week to celebrate being mentally and physically  healthy and hap-
py. 

On Monday morning we had a group of happy fairies, blowing bubbles and welcoming the 
school community into our Campus.  

This week we have the following special events : 

Monday – Dance Concert & Welcome Fairies  

Tuesday – Winter Carnival & Story Reading over the PA 

Wednesday – Pyjama Day  

Thursday – Dance Concert 

Friday – End of Term Assembly  

Art Activity - During the week students will  be given a stencil of the initial letter of 
their name, which they will colour in,  and then  write a positive affirmation about 
themselves ! 

“Street Friends” 

So that our students can experience gratitude and helping others our community have 
been requested to  donate winter items including clothes/ blankets /shoes for 
those  people in our community that are not as fortunate as we are. Street friends 
looks after over 300 families per week, so please do a bit of a clean out and send those 
unwanted items to school. Please only send any clean and laundered  articles that you no 
longer require and drop off at the multi- purpose room. 

Thank you for your support. 

Kind Regards 

Riverton Wellness Team  

 

Riverton PS Fairies photobombed by a parent :-) 



 

 

Friday night 30th August, the Riverton Primary Choir along with choirs from all over 

Perth, will be performing at RAC (Perth) Arena for the One Big Voice Concert 2019. 

This is an amazing opportunity to watch your child perform in WA’s best performance 

venue.  

Tickets for audience members will be on sale through 

the Ticketek website from 12pm on Wednesday, July 

10.  

Tickets cannot be purchased through the school.  

Please direct ticket enquiries to Ticketek. 

When purchasing tickets ensure you select seats in the 

“Beethoven” section near “Podium 3”. Seats in other 

sections could be a long way away from the Riverton 

Choir. 

You can check the website www.onebigvoice.com.au  

to find out approximate locations for the school choir. 

Students attending the performance must be collected from RAC Arena at the 

conclusion of the concert. 

To ensure you get the best available seats book as early as possible. 

 

 

 

By Tiana and Chathuni 
 

This term the year 5’s were lucky enough to visit Parliament house. 

When we arrived we headed straight for the Electoral Centre, where we met a wonderful lady named Mary who showed us how preferential voting 

works, taught us about the levels of government. After that, we headed to another room nearby 

that contained a giant screen and a mannequin named Viv who was the news reporter who 

introduced a man named Justin Credible who talked about what happens on polling day and 

how they count votes. 
After recess, we got ready to walk to the Parliament House of Western Australia. When we 

arrived at Parliament House where we met a sweet man named Michael. Michael showed us 

around the second floor of Parliament House. We arrived at the Lower House where we had a 

play on Hoon’s and how laws are made. We talked about the Mace and the Black Rod. We 

also learnt that the crown on the Mace points to the party in power. We found out that the 

Mace in Canberra is made of pure gold. The mace also protects the speaker from harm  

because of a story where seven speakers were killed in the past. We then visited the Upper House, where we talked a bit about the black rod, which the 

crown also points to the party in power. 
After lunch we went to the Constitutional Centre, where we met a lady named Miss Remmie who talked about what the responsibilities are for the 3 

levels of government. She also talked a bit about the federation in 1901 so we know more information about it. It was finally time to hop on the bus and 

head to school.                        

“After my time at Parliament my life won’t be the same!”  - Jack 

“Going to the Parliament House I just noticed how much in life I was missing out – it was a great excursion.” - Roshini   

Please note that the Canteen phone number 

has changed. The new number is - 

0451 378 373 

http://www.onebigvoice.com.au


 

After weeks of practice the students 

will be ready to perform for their 

parents, families and teachers. 

Concerts are scheduled on the below 

dates. We hope you can all come 

and see the hard work the students 

have put into their dancing this year. 
 

Thursday 4 July 2019 
Pre Primary 1 and 3 

Rooms 7, 8, 10, 11, 12, 15 and 18 
Room 21 - Year 6’s and ESC  
2:00pm - Undercover Area  

 

 

 

Have a sleep in and come to school in 

your pyjama’s for a gold coin 

donation!! Snuggle up in your PJ’s, ugg 

boots and your dressing gown. 

 

All money raised will go 

towards the upgrade 

of our Japanese 

Garden. 

 
 

 

A reminder that all semester one school reports will be sent out through Connect. If you have changed 
your email address please notify the school so we can update your details. If you have not given the 
school an email address please do so at your earliest convenience. It is important that we have this 
information on our school data base. 
 
If you need more information please do not hesitate to contact the front office on 94572644 between 
the hours of 8.00am - 3.00pm. 

 

 

Please note there will be no choir rehearsal for 
the last week of term - Wednesday 3 July 2019. 
 
Thank you for your support so far this year. We 
will begin choir in week 1 or term 3 - 24 July 
2019 at 8.00am in the Music room. 
 
Thank you 
Mr Davey 
Music Specialist 

 

 
 
 
 

Towels shoes (especially pull ons') 

sleeping bags beanies 

blankets underwear 

doonas tracksuits 

pillows hoodies 

toiletries jumpers 

socks reading glasses 

backpacks   

Our Campus philosophy of Inclusion, Innovation and Positivity, 

underpins our school values of “being kind to others” and “being the 

community kind “.  These values provide our students with an 

opportunity to develop empathy and understanding for those people 

that are not as fortunate as we are, and also cultivate gratitude for 

what they have. 

“Street Friends” are a registered organisation under “Saint 

Benedict’s”. The organisation collects clothing and articles for people 

that either cannot afford to purchase them or are homeless. They 

look after over 300 families per week. 

If you have any of the articles listed below that you no longer use, 

could you please bring them to school washed and cleaned and drop 

them off to the Multi- Purpose Room. 
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Year 3-6 
students did 
the Origami 
lessons as the 
Japanese 
reward 
activity on 
Week 8 and 
9 in Term 2.   
 
Origami is the 
art of paper folding, which is often associated 
with Japanese culture.  Some classes made a 
Kabuto (Samurai helmet) and the other 
classes made a Koma (spinning top).  The 
students learned colours, shapes and some 
classroom instructions in Japanese. 
 
Yukari Tsuzuki 
Japanese Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you very much to Ashleigh Delaney, Branch 
Manager from the Riverton Shopping Centre, 
Commonwealth Bank, for their very generous and 
kind donation of $500.00 to the Education Support 
Centre.  
 
The money will 
be used to 
purchase bicycles 
for the students 
from the centre. 
We greatly 
appreciate the 
donation, thank 
you again. 
 
Vicki Sturgeon 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

Netball - The "A" Netball did not get their desired results 
but the hard work and time they gave up during lunch 
and recess definitely showed. They ended the day with a 
1-1 record, losing to Caralee, who went on to win 
the West Coast Fever Cup. The B team won both of their 

games and with a 
heavy year 5 focus in 
the "B" team, I look 
forward to seeing 
what they can 
produce next year. 

 

 

Some of our fabulous students represented our 

school at Riverton Forum to be in a Lego movie!! 

Click on the link below to take you to see them in 

action. There has been over 1.2k views. 

https://www.facebook.com/StocklandRiverton/

vide-

The AFL team was in a league of their own today 
with 2 comprehensive wins and did not look like 
losing a game. We had a number of stand out 
performers but the most pleasing aspect was the 
contribution and effort that was given from every 
single player. Congratulations on winning the 
Eagles Cup and looking forward to seeing that 
effort again at the Winter Carnival. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FStocklandRiverton%2Fvideos%2F496105640930984%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAngela.Brierley%40education.wa.edu.au%7C2227b1342dc34a7c2a8108d6fb621098%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FStocklandRiverton%2Fvideos%2F496105640930984%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAngela.Brierley%40education.wa.edu.au%7C2227b1342dc34a7c2a8108d6fb621098%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0


School Holiday Program – Running Clinic 
 

Learn running technique for cross country, sprints & relays with coach from Let’s Run Perth.  
 

Payment by bank transfer to Let’s Run Perth. Suitable for Year 3 to 6. 
 

Trevor Gribble Reserve, Bull Creek 
Monday 15 July – Friday 19 July 2019 

9.00am - 10.00am 
Fee: $15/day 

 
Book for 4 days, get the 5

th
 day FREE! 

 
To register, text “BULL CREEK” to: 0402 784 225 

For more info, contact: 0402 784 225 or 
Email: info@letsrunperth.com 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/letsrunperth 

 
 
 
 

Thank you to all who attended the parent workshop, Children's Friendships.  
 
The workshop was presented by Claire Orange. Claire is the mum of 4 boys, a 
therapist, an author, media spokesperson, speaker and a passionate advocate for 
better outcomes for children everywhere. The workshop included understanding the 
friendship relationship zones, how to make and keep friends, how to identify and 
manage unhealthy friendships, how to tackle drama triangles and what to do about friendship bullying. We had 69 people attend the 
workshop. It was a great success! Claire presented practical, immediate applicable solutions to common problems in children's friendships.  
 
The presention was paid for using a combination of Riverton Primary Campus and Shelley Primary School's funds raised from the 
Gilbert's  Fresh Marker (Fruit and Vegetables) Support Our Schools Program, and both school's P and C. So please go to Southlands and 
become a part of the Gilbert's SOS Community project. Also if you have forgotten to pay your P and C Contribution, please do now. These 
funds, along with any fundraising done by the P&C throughout the year, are used for the betterment of our school environment both inside 
and outside, for students, teachers and parents. Your support is much appreciated! 
 
Regards, 
Natalie Smith 

https://goo.gl/forms/Xh4UJQltXAvDFxLX2
https://www.facebook.com/letsrunperth




 

 

The Riverton Dental Therapy Centre will be 

open on Monday 8 July in the School Holidays. 

For emergencies only, please contact the 

following clinics: 

 
Week 1 
Tuesday 9 July – Friday 12 July 
Bannister Creek Dental Therapy Centre Phone: 9451 1761 
 
Week 2 
Monday 15 July – Friday 19 July  
Excelsior Dental Therapy Centre Phone: 9256-4170 
 
For after hours emergencies from 6.00pm – 8.00am, please call 
1800 098 818 or your local dentist. 

 
 
 
Please find below the Youth Holiday link and Eventbrite link for activities 
available during the July School Holidays . 
 
For more information and to register your child/ren for any of the activities 
please do so using this link on the City of Canning’s Libraries Eventbrite page. 
www.canningyouthevents.eventbrite.com. 
 
Don’t forget to check the age for each activity before making a booking. Youth 
who do not meet the required age will have their ticket refunded.  
We also ask that if you are no longer able to attend the event please cancel 
your ticket to allow someone else to take your place.  
 
There will be 2 collection locations for the outing days, Bentley Hub and the 
Lynwood Youth Centre.  Spaces for the Bentley Hub collection are limited.  
  
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me on 0437 085 
853 or Patricia on 0417 973 829.  
 
Kind regards  
 
Nisha Clifford | Community Youth Worker   
Enriching Canning | Canning Community & Commercial  
P/T Monday and Thursday 9.00am-5.30pm 
M: 0437 085 853 
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